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1. Welcome 2023 Council

2. Words from Shire President

3. Words from the CEO

Welcome the 2023 Council 
The Shire of Woodanilling wishes to announce at the Special Council Meeting

held on the 24th October 2023 the 2023 Shire of Woodanilling Councillors
sworn in with Mr Ray Baxter JP. 

Back Row: Cr Marshall, Cr Smith, Cr Stephens, Cr Garstone
Front Row: Cr Thomson, Mr Ray Baxter JP, Cr Douglas 

Deputy Shire President - Cr Thomson & Shire President
Cr Douglas
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Words from the Shire President
Hi All

Well October is here already, let me just start off by saying the Art show at the Town
Hall for Bloom Festival what an amazing event. It was absolutely sensational to see so
many people out and about in Woodanilling. The displays where outstanding and I
have heard nothing but great feedback from everybody who went. 

I would like to give my biggest thanks to the Shire of Woodanilling and their staff for
their sensational work they done on the night and over the weekend. I’d also like to
thank the CWA ladies who put in a lot of time and effort to make sure our guests were
well fed over the weekend with scones and a cuppa.

As most of you are aware, the Local Shire Elections were recently conducted. As Shire
President, and two fellow Councillors – Cr Peter Morrell and Cr Tim Brown did not
renominate. We had four great candidates who took part in the recently elections. I
would like to wish all the candidates the best of success as only three will receive a
seat on Council. 

I would like to thank everybody in the Shire of Woodanilling for the great support that
has been shown to me as a Councillor and the Shire President over the past years. I
know the Council is in good hands with the new Councillors and the remaining three
Councillors who still have two years to sit. I would like to thank my Deputy President
Russell Thomson for all his support and nurturing in my time as Shire President. I
would also like to thank Cr Smith, Cr Brown, Cr Morrell and Cr Douglas for their
support as well. 

I would also like to thank Kellie, Mike and the Shire staff for their ongoing support
whilst being in this role. I have truly enjoyed it and feel as though we have achieved
many great things, there is many more coming but due to personal reasons and time, I
can no longer commit my time to the Shire.

Stephen Jefferies
Outgoing Shire President
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Chief Executive Officer
Kellie Bartley

Shire Notes
WORDS FROM THE CEO

This month we celebrate the outgoing Councillors with Shire
President Stephen Jefferies, Cr Peter Morrell and Cr Tim Brown. It
has been a pleasure to have to worked along side the Councillors
over the last 2 years. I have truly enjoyed and embraced their passion
for their community and we wish them all the best. There was 41
years of service between the outgoing Councillors. 

 

At the September Council Meeting, Council supported the purchase of a backhoe, appointed the Dual
Fire Control Officer, Reviewed Council Policies associdated with Disposal of Property, Plant &
equipment, Camping Grounds.  The Shire was successful in funding for structural repairs on Onslow
Road Bridge.  Main Roads will be completing these works with the Shire.  At the October Meeting,
Council reviewed policies associated with road making materials and OSH policies.  The
Christmas/New Year Closure and Council Meeting Dates for 2024 were also adopted.

I would also like to welcome the newly elected Councillors, Cr
Garstone, Cr Stephens and Cr Marshall. I would also thank Mr Greg
Smith who was the candidate who nominated in the election, with
thanks to Annabel Pauley who was the Returning Officer for the
Shire on this occasion.

Staff have been busy with the continuation of the Roads and
grants to support the works. The Railway Station is having the
undercoat completed for the painting to be finalised. The Shire
has sent out to the community the opportunity for the
community to take part in this on 10th November. Please contact
Lyn at the Shire to register.
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Council supported to purchase some pieces of Art work as they were just blown away with the amount
of art work that was on display.  The Council selected 3 pieces of art work this year.  Morris Trimming
and Ms Pauline Edgecumbe’s art pieces were chosen for this year. Council has supported to continue
this and we will look forward to next years event.  Well done to the support of the locals, Woody CWA,
James & Colin from Katanning to helping to set up and Katanning Ag Society for the Art Boards.



2023 Bloom Festival,
Woodanilling Art

Exhibition 

 

It started as a vision for the locals to showcase their artistic talent all in one place. With the 
support of Great Southern Treasures, Bloom Festival and amazing local sponsors to back 
the project. Southern Ports who contributed grant funds to help the Shire with the running of 
the project and Rosenthal Winery who donated some fabulous wine for the opening night, it 
turned into a magnificent reality. 

14 Artists from Woodanilling and surrounding areas, plus local talented children from 
Woodanilling Primary School, brought together an amazing display of paintings, 
photography, sculptures and designs that brought delight to all who saw them. 

It has been well received by the Artists and the Community of the support shown over the 
week to become an annual event, pleasantly supported by Council. With just over 400 
people to visit the Exhibition throughout the week, it was a turn out that far exceeded 
everyone’s expectations. 
A big thank you to James Ward and Colin Thorne from Katanning Art Gallery for their help 
with the set up and take down of the entire display. To the Woodanilling CWA for running the 
event over the long weekend including providing Devonshire teas to all who visited. To 
Pauline Edgecumbe and Colette Annice for their beautiful banners. A special mention to 
Pauline, thanks for all of your assistance with the display, food prep and dishes, you are 
awesome. To the Team from the Shire of Woodanilling for everything that went into getting 
this event from idea to reality, Thank you. 
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ARE YOU FIRE
READY?

Firebreaks are
required to be

maintained from
the 15th of

November until
the 15th of April

Firebreak
inspections will
commence from

the 15th November
2023
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ANIMAL REGISTRATIONS
Dog and Cat Registrations are due for renewal on the 31st October 2023.  Reminders will be sent
out in the coming weeks.  Should you need to register your animals please come into the office to
do so .

MAGPIE SEASON 
Please be aware that magpies are swooping this time of year, so keep your head and your children's
heads protected. Never deliberately provoke a magpie as this can make them more defensive.  
Swooping usually lasts around 6-8 weeks.

TIP OPEN HOURS  
Thursday - 9am - 1pm
Sunday - 2pm - 5pm

 Shire Opening Hours
Office Hours - 9.00am to 4.30pm Monday - Friday 

Receipting Hours - 9.00am to 4.00pm Monday - Friday

JUSTICE OF THE PEACE
Are you looking for a JP in Woodanilling.
Ray Baxter - 9823 1546
Russel Thomson - 0419 950 217
Peter Bartholomeusz - 0447 771 511
Stephen Jefferies - 9823 1508

Shire Notes

WHATS ON IN THE COMING MONTHS
31st October- Dog & Cat Registrations Due

11th November- Remembrance Day
10th November- Woody Nightstalk - Landcare

15th November- Firebreaks to be compliant
15th November- Firebreak inspections to commence

21st November- Ordinary Council Meeting - 4pm
28th November- Rates 2nd Installment Due

30th November- Community Citizenship Nominations due
TBA December- Christmas in the Park 

19th December- Ordinary Council Meeting - 4pm
26th January- Australia Day Breakfast 
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CWA NEWS

How a year flies by - it's amazing! Our trusty
Woody members are set to help out the
Woodanilling School P & C at the Katanning Show
on Saturday. We turn our expertise to burgers in
the Shearing Pavilion. This term we also present
the Citizenship Award at the school presentations
and prepare the Sausage Sizzle for the Christmas
Tree held at the park. Then we can truly say the
year has flown.

Playgroup at the cottage last week was attended
by thirteen people - Mums and children. It was
wonderful to see the interaction within both
groups. We wandered outside through the
gardens as it was a glorious day. I look forward to
these sessions - it's great to be a part of the
younger community of our little town.

By Pauline

Short Mat          
Bowls

We re commenced Term 4
and eight of us had fun and
enjoyed both bowling and a
social cuppa afterwards. It
was great to see Irvine rejoin
our ranks, proving that he
still is a very good bowler.
Barb Ashby heads the
leaderboard at this point. 

Come along and join us even
if you've never bowled before.
All welcome on Monday
afternoon, 2.00 p.m. at the
Recreation Centre.

Community Groups



Playgroup meet weekly and alternate between the School, Park, Rec Centre and CWA
building. Sessions are advertised on our facebook page and via Whats App. 

Upcoming dates (Days are subject to change so if you are new please contact us) 
12 Oct 2023, 10am - CWA Cottage 
16 Oct 2023, 10am - Primary School 
26 Oct 2023, 10am - CWA Cottage 
30 Oct 2023, 10am—Primary School 

For more information please contact kahlia 0439 754 391. 

GRANT FUNDING 
Playgroup recently submitted a grant through CBH Community Grass Roots funding
program to up- grade the Skate Park Precinct. We are overjoyed with the support we
received from community groups, Playgroup WA and the Shire. We are pleased to
announce we have been successful. The project will be guided by a professional artist
providing workshops for community involvement in all aspects of design and
completion. 
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Community Groups

PLAYGROUP
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Master Hockey Carnival Busselton

Some of our local past and present hockey ladies travelled to Busselton on 07 & 8th
October to play in the Busselton Masters Hockey Carnival. Saturday’s temperatures tested

players stamina but didn’t hold the team back from playing some stellar hockey. Sunday
was much kinder weather wise and the team remained strong ending 1st place on the

ladder for the over 35yrs division. 

Pictured 
Felicity Ericsson, Dona Woithe, Catherine Marciniak-Brooks, Pip Treloar, Tegan Wise, Kahlia

Stephens, Belinda Shaylor, Carmen Bairstow, Sally Vermeulen, Daniegh Kitchen, Kylie
Cattanach, Michelle Ericsson, Helen Cullam, Jess Chapman, Penny Shackley, Amy Schlueter. 
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Woodanilling P&C



CONTAINERS FOR CHANGE
Did you know that donating to the Woodanilling Primary School kids is practically a walk in the
Park! We are set up to receive donations through Containers 4 Change, either by quoting our
Member Number below when you your containers off at their depots OR you can deposit your
empties into our bin at school.
Also, keep your eyes peeled for our new bin locations around town

Woodanilling P&C

On Saturday 14th October we held a Bake Sale/ Sausage Sizzle at the local referendum vote
at the Town Hall. This was well received, and we sold out of everything and made $1022.99!
Thank you to everyone who donated an item or purchased some yummy food, we greatly

appreciate it.
We thank the Woody Community for their continued support of our fundraising efforts. As

we have mentioned before, our association is small but passionate about providing our
young Woodies with numerous opportunities to continue to Learn, Grow & Succeed.

Without your volunteering & kind donations we would not be able to make our fundraisers
& events happen. 

Thanking you 

Woodanilling Primary School P&C Association
Danielle, Brooke, Kahlia, Bindi, Tegan, Sonja & Deb
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PROPERTY UPKEEP LASTING PROTECTIONRURAL PROTECTION
Set calendar reminders to complete
these preparations monthly during 
fire season.

Cut the grass around your property 
to 10cm or less.

Prune shrubs so they are not dense.

Ensure gas cylinders are chained/
secured upright.

Check gas release valves face 
away from property.
Clean gutters.

For more information visit
dfes.wa.gov.au/bushfire 
or contact DFES Community Preparedness: 
Community.Preparedness@dfes.wa.gov.au 
or 9395 9816

Set calendar reminders to complete
these preparations annually.

 Keep gas cylinders away from likely 
direction of fire (i.e. where bush is) 

and turn release valves outwards.

 Remove shrubs, wood, mulch or any 
flammable material, against or near 

the house.

 Block any gaps under floor, in the roof 
spaces, under eaves, external vents, 
skylights, chimneys and wall claddings.

 Install metal fly wire mesh on 
all windows, vents and install a 

protective screen on evaporative 
air conditioner.
 Create a mineral earth firebreak 

along the boundary of your property.
 Install a fire or heat radiant shield 

such as a solid fence.

FIREFIGHTERS WILL BE TOO BUSY FIGHTING FIRES ON 
THE FRONTLINE TO BE ABLE TO DEFEND YOUR HOME AND PROPERTY. 
To reduce the spread of fire and provide some shelter, 
start preparing your property by completing this Property Preparation Checklist.

Complete these preparations if you 
own a rural property.

 Make sure fire trucks can access 
and turn around on your property.

 Check bridge loading and cattle grid 
loading for fire truck access.

 Create fire breaks along paddock 
boundar ie s .
 Store petrol and gas safely.

 Install underground water pumps 
that lead from dams to the house.

 If a fire threatens, move livestock to 
a well grazed paddock.

 Check generator and pumps are 
w or k ing.

PREPARING YOUR
PROPERTY

November/2021/V1.0

The information contained in this material is provided voluntarily as a public service by the Department of Fire and Emergency Services (DFES). This material has
been prepared in good faith and is derived from sources believed to be reliable and accurate at the time of publication. Nevertheless, the reliability and accuracy
of the information cannot be guaranteed and DFES expressly disclaims liability for any act or omission done or not done in the reliance on the information and
for any consequences whether direct or indirect, arising from such act or omission. This publication is intended to be a guide only and viewers should obtain
their own independent advice and make their own necessary inquiries.





For all your mechanical repairs and servicing call
your local mechanic Bob Hyndman Ph: 0438 441

390

Woodanilling Spreading Service
Spreading service for Woodanilling & surrounding areas.
Load cells & GPS, Loader lime, Super, Urea. Pick up from

CSBP Wagin available

Phone: Tim Brown
0418 470 920 or 9823 1115

timothy.brown@bigpond.com



Total Ag Centre are a family owned and operated business by husband and wife team Kahlia and
Damien Stephens.
With over 15 years machinery dealership industry experience, we are well placed to service and
support a wide range of agricultural machinery, from small fixed plant to large modern
broadacre equipment in a 200 km radius from Katanning.
Our business has grown to develop Total Ag Centre as a local dealership for the KIOTI range of
26hp –140hp tractors and equipment. With full backup and support from PFG Australia we are
bringing the full range of quality KIOTI products to the local region. Including and not limited
to the Versatile K9 series UTV’s up to the premium large platform HX Series. Along with a wide
range of attachments for slashing, hoeing, digging or mowing to suit farming, horticulture,
property maintenance and grounds care needs.
We are pleased to offer both kioti products and service, as well as maintenance and service to
an extensive range of existing customer machinery, particularly Agrifac sprayers. Additionally,
all makes of hay and harvest maintenance and breakdown support, as well as being fully
licensed air conditioning repair agent.
After sales parts and service support available from our dealership based in Katanning.
Visit our newly launched website at www.totalagcentre.com.au



Full Time Halal Slaughtermen 
Beaufort River Meats Abattoir Plant
Employment Positions Available  -  IMMEDIATELY
Qualified Halal Slaughtermen with Halal slaughter experience. 
Single shift – 5 day processing operation.
For information and Employment Application: s.cruden@brmeats.com.au 
Beaufort River Meats:  0894 693 350  



Factors to consider in completing your application include: 
• Level of competition i.e. regional, state, national or international; 
• Significance of achievement; 
• Nomination period applies to the achievements in the calendar year ; 

• Long Service Award – approximate duration of involvement – minimum 5 years; 

 
Nominations close Thursday 30 NOVEMBER 2023 
Nominations submitted after the closing date will not be accepted. 
Nominee must be a resident of the Shire of Woodanilling 
Nominations are only accepted on official nomination forms. 
Nominations must be accompanied by one or two high resolution electronic jpeg images. Images will be
published. 

Shire of Woodanilling Australia Day 
Community Citizenship Awards Nomination Form 

I 

wish to nominate 

Contact phone number: 

Email Address: 

Signature:                                                                         Date:

Tick a category box that applies to your nominee: 

Shire of Woodanilling Sports Star of the Year (Under 25) 

Shire of Woodanilling Sports Star of the Year (Over 25) 

Community Citizenship of the year (youth) 

Community Citizen of the Year (Senior) 

Active Citizenship (Group or Event:) 

Long Service Award Senior 

Nomination Conditions: 

Guidelines for Nominations: 

•
•
•
•
• 



 

Nomination Details 

 
Please provide a brief description of the nominee and their achievement. 



We would love to see new suggestions and ideas for the Wongi.
Do you know someone with an upcoming milestone or a 

new local to have their birthday added to our calendar or ad put into the Wongi. Perhaps you would like to place an add or make a comment or let us know
something interesting.

Email- shire@woodanilling.wa.gov.au with your comments, suggestions and updates

Hannah Wilson 
3316 Robinson Rd

WOODANILLING WA 6316
Phone: 9823 1506

NEW IDEAS ENCOURAGED!!

NEXT WONGI - November
Deadline for Articles - 15th November

Advertising Rates 2023/2024
The below rates are for an A4 page size and in black & white (per month)

Full page $66.00
Half page $33.00
1/4 page $16.50

Business card $8.25
if you would like to advertise your business in the Wongi, please email 

cso2@woodanilling.wa.gov.au

DISCLAIMER
Due to the Trade Practices Act 1974, this publication accepts no responsibility for the accuracy or reliability of the contributors or advertisers. The

publisher reserves the right to refuse matter considered unsuitable.
The opinions expressed are not necessarily those of the Shire of Woodanilling or the Wongi Volunteers

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS
6th Emmerson Smith  19th Stuart Garstone
6th Mark Becker          19th Marj Winstanley
8th Graham Treloar    21st Rory Townsend-Crisp
14th James Cronin       24th Rylan Pink
16th Emma Shackley   26th Kurt Wise
17th Rae Davison          29th Jenny Wilcox

  
November Birthdays

1st Bob Boyd                 9th Lorelei Severin              22nd Brian Jefferies
1st Graeme Bolt           10th Erica Eckersley            23rd Brad Garstone
3rd Des Shackley         11th David Carew Reid        25th Graham Becker
5th Nicole Crosby        11th Mathew Severin          26th Neil Jefferies
5th Michael Crossley   12th Chanayde Lofthouse  27th Ray Baxter
5th Ashlee Sampson    13th Peter Bessell-Browne 30th Amy Kippin 
5th Sylvia Patterson    15th Henry Prest                  30th Julia Schurmann
7th Graydn Wilcox       15th Daniel Brown
8th Christine Conning 16th Trevor Young


